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NYCLB  Scuttlebutt 

October 2017 

Annual Meeting &  

Awards Banquet 

5660 Orangewood Ave, Cypress, CA 90630  

Join us for our Annual Meeting at the  

Navy Golf Course, Cypress… 

under new management! 

Saturday, Nov. 4, 2017  -  $40 a person 

Appetizers:  6:00  &  Dinner:  6:30  

Dinner buffet to include:  

3 kinds of salads, Grilled vegetables, Oven-roasted potatoes,  

Chicken Picatta, Grilled Mahi Mahi, Filet Mignon, & 

fresh rolls & butter. 

*Coffee, Ice Tea, Lemonade and water available. 

*Cash bar available.  $15 corkage fee for bringing your own wine.  

Must RSVP to Sherrill Overfield by Friday, Oct. 20th 

sheroverfield@aol.com  

Please mail checks to:  490 Monrovia Ave., Long Beach, CA  90814  

Checks made out to NYCLB 
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So here we are in October. Fall nights are starting to take the place of the long Summer evenings. A little chill 

in the air makes for a cool ride in the morning. Whether your choice of vehicle is a boat, bike, or motorcycle, 

the cooler air is invigorating.  

September was quite a busy month. We started early, Labor Day Weekend, with the Eric Stone concert and 

Taco wagon. Very nice turn out and the food and music were excellent as always. Thanks to Dale, Angie and 

all the support staff. Closely followed by the Wounded Veterans Cruise Out. Another spectacular event. We 

had 3 power boats and 1 sail boat come out to provide our special guests with a pleasant harbor cruise and 

burger bash. Thank you Roy and Carolyn for putting this together. Once again the cruise would not have been 

successful without all the help from our membership. From the competitive aspect, the All Hands Regatta 

was held on the 23rd and another great turnout was had.  Tony and Becky, with help from the member volun-

teers, put on a great race and taco lunch. 

Still to come in September is the IOBG Wine Tasting on the 30th. See Rodney and Joyce for additional details.  

Looking forward to next month, we are having the New Candidates Meet and Greet pot luck on October 6th. 

They will use this platform to introduce themselves and allow you an opportunity to talk with them.  We also 

have our annual Halloween party on Friday 27th.  Wear you spookiest costume and share a finger licking good 

treat. Please contact Sylvia for more details.  That same weekend is the Cruise out to Long Beach Yacht Club 

hosted by LaVon and Bill.  

Please make sure that you get your ballots mailed to Roy by the 25th or bring them to the General Member-

ship Meeting on November 4th. 

 

Very Respectfully, 

Tommy Wheeler 

CWO3 USN (ret) 

Commodore 

Commodore 
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Hello All!  
 
 
With fall upon us, the weather continues to be fantastic! I hope everyone is enjoying life in So Cal!  
 
I’d like to thank everyone that came out to support the concert event over the Labor Day holiday. 
There was a great time had by all, including the band. 1000 thanks to all who set up and cleaned up. 
This group runs like clockwork. 
 
Lastly, I would like to ask everyone in the club to be on the look-out for potential new membership 
candidates. Please invite a veteran or an active service member to one of our Friday night pot luck din-
ners and even if you are not able to attend with them, they will still have an opportunity to begin to 
get involved with the club. Thanks!!! 
 
See you around the club! 
 
Dale West 
Vice Commodore 

Vice Commodore 

Dale West 
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Rear Commodore 

Becky Martinez 

 
 

Hello Membership, 

 

Maybe we say it every year at this time, but I’ll say it again: Where did the summer go?! We’re already    
coming up on Halloween season (check your flyers and emails!). 

 

It’s a bit early, but I want to make sure you’re all planning to be at our SPECIAL November 10 Pot Luck     
Friday. The theme will be New Member Appreciation. We have 37 new and co-members for 2017. You will 
have an opportunity to meet those you haven’t already met and welcome them into our club. We are   
planning a festive evening, one in which our new members will be participating in an appetizer contest, 
complete with prizes for the winners, and some other surprises.  You don’t want to miss it. The contest will 
start at 6:30.  Bring along your favorite dish to share.  It will be lots of fun!  Our regular monthly New   
Member pot luck will continue this month on Friday, October 13. 

 

You are receiving information about our annual General Meeting on November 4 this year. I hope you’re 
putting it on your calendar and I hope to see many of our newest members there as well. It is the largest 
single gathering of our membership (along with some of our Friday pot lucks) for the year. Don’t miss it! 

 

 

See you at the club. 

 

Becky Martinez 

Rear Commodore 
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Jr. Staff Commodore 

Roy Queen 

Greetings Friends, 

 

We held our 2nd Annual Wounded Veterans’ Cruise last month. After opening with Miss. Ellee 
Trowbridge singing our National Anthem, I was honored to introduce two WWII Veterans who 
were in attendance for the cruise and luncheon. I am so very proud of all the club volunteers who 
came out to support this event. They went out of their way to take care of the Vets and make sure 
they were comfortable and safe. Our club volunteers helped to assist the Veterans board the 
boats. It did take a little bit of time and effort, but the joy on the faces of the Veterans as they 
pulled away from the dock was a good sign that everything would be fine. When they returned, 
their words of gratitude, along with their expressions of enthusiasm for the fun they had, let us 
know it was all worthwhile. 

 

I want to give a big shout out of thanks and my appreciation to the boat owners; Harold Alexander, 
Bill and LaVonn Plumlee, Kenneth Overfield, and John and Bev Endsley. Thank you for volunteering 
your time to give these Vets a great experience. Thank you also to the crew members aboard the 
boats and thanks to all the wonderful club members that helped with set up, cook, clean up and 
the special things they did to make everything look nice and welcoming to our guests. The Veterans 
were well taken care of. As a military Yacht Club, I feel it is our duty to support our fellow service 
men and women. I’m honored we could provide them with a day of fun out on the water and time 
to feel appreciated and respected.   

 

Jr. Staff Commodore  

Roy C. Queen 
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2nd Annual Wounded Veterans’ Cruise-Out 
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Race Committee Chair 

Chris Mewes 
The Club’s last race of the year is the Navy Day Regatta on Saturday, October 14th.  This is a fun-filled fall regatta, 
with two races. The first race is a windward/leeward sprint followed by longer random leg course. The trophies and 
prizes for this regatta are outstanding; plan on attending this fun-filled regatta! As is the custom at NYCLB, the after-
regatta trophy presentation is not to be missed, with sea stories galore. 
Summer-evening racing finished up on the second Thursday of September. Four of our Navy Yacht Club racers com-
peted in series 5 of the SLBYC Pop Tops: In PHRF B, Chris Mewes and his crew, on Shadowfax, finished in second 
place, Heinz Butner and his crew, on Raptor, finished in fourth place. In PHRF C, Ben Smith and his crew, on Rene-
gade, finished in second place and Paul Turang and his crew, on Dawn Patrol, finished in fourth place. The 20 week 
SLBYC Pop Tops series sure was a fun way to spend a summer evening sailing (Oh AND THE RUM WASN’T BAD EI-
THER).  
The NYCLB All Hands Race was a huge success, with 13 boats participating in three classes. This race was also the 
culmination of the Long Beach Harbor Series. The results of the regatta: In PHRF A, Chris Mewes and his crew, on 
Shadowfax, finished in first place with Heinz Butner and his crew, on Raptor, finishing in second place.  In PHRF B, 
Bill Barham and his crew, on Latitude, finished in second place.  
In the overall results of the LBHS, Heinz Butner and his crew, on Raptor, brought home the PHRF A, second place 
trophy.  Good job Heinz, in representing NYCLB in the LBHS six race series. 
The LBYC celebrated the 50th year of the Catalina Island series with a special three day regatta. NYCLB was repre-
sented by two of our racers: In PHRF A, Guy Rosenlof, on Lodgehall, finished 3, DNC, 2, he is in third place overall 
for the series. In PHRF B, John Setchell, on Windfall, finished 6, 6, 3, he is in fourth place overall.   
Tuesday sailing at NYCLB continues to be a thrilling way to spend an afternoon. Please come out and join in the fun. 
The results follow: 
8/29 race, four boats on course # 53, 5.9 miles, wind range 5.8 to 11.5 knots, in first place, Shadowfax followed by 
Callisto II, Windhaven and Macs. 
 9/5 race, three boats (two finished) on course # 29, 6.6 miles, wind range 10.5 to 17.5 knots, in first place, Shad-
owfax followed by Macs, Windhaven dropped out. 
 9/12 race, four boats on course # 10, 7.2 miles, wind range 14.0 to 17.5 knots, in first place, Macs followed by 
Shadowfax, Raptor and Windhaven. 
9/19 race, four boats on course # 49, 6.6 miles, wind range 3.5 to 9.5 knots, in first place, Green Dragon (new to the 
fleet) followed by Shadowfax, Macs and Nu Kua also new to the fleet. 
The Club elections are coming up, I’m running for a board of directors’ position. Please support the Club by casting 
your ballot.  
See you on the water, 
Chris 
Race Committee 
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All Hands Regatta 

Sept. 23, 2017 
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Fleet Captain 

 

   

Hello All!  
 
The cruising season is here! One cruise down and several more to go… I’d like to take a moment to      

publish what is on our current schedule: 

Oct. 6th   -  Meet the Candidates for 2018 Pot Luck 

Oct 27th – Halloween Party Pot Luck 

Oct 27th – 29th Cruise-Out to LBYC hosted by Bill and LaVon Plumlee 

Nov. 4th  -  Annual Meeting & Awards Banquet 

Event Flyers and event detail will be published as the events near. If you are interested in hosting an 

event or sponsoring a new event please contact me to discuss details 

 

Thanks! 
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Eric Stone Concert and Party 
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Sept. 2, 2017 
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Recently returned from cruising the San Juan Islands, WA for seven days on a Hunter 
376.  Our club burgee was displayed proudly. 
 
Tony and Carol 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 

 

  1 2 3 Pot-Luck       

Burn Your Own  - 

Share a dish 

4 General Mtg. 

5 6  

 

7 Salty Sailors’ 

Race 

8 Board Mtg. 9 10 Pot-Luck  -  
New Members Presenta-

tion & Celebration 

11  

12 

 
 

13 14 Salty Sailors’ 

Race 

15 16 17 Pot-Luck  -  

Prospective Members  

 

18  

19 20 21 Salty Sailors’ 

Race 

22 23  24 Pot-Luck     

Birthdays 
 

25 

26 27 28 Salty Sailors’ 

Race 

29 30   

Nov 2017 

4  Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 Salty Sailors’ 

Race 

4 5 6 Pot-Luck  -  Burn 

Your Own  -  Meet the 

2018 Candidates 

7 

8 9 10 Salty Sailors’ 

Race 

11 Board Mtg. 12 13 Pot-Luck  -   

New Members  

Presentation 

14 Navy Day         

Regatta (LBHS) 

15 16 17 Salty Sailors’ 

Race 

18  19 20 Pot-Luck  

 Prospective Members 

 

21  

22 23 24 Salty Sailors’ 

Race 

25 26 27 Pot-Luck   
Birthdays/Halloween Party 

Cruise-Out to LBYC 

28 Cruise-Out to 

LBYC / Commodore’s 

Cruise SCYA 

29 Cruise-Out to 

LBYC / Commodore’s 

Cruise SCYA 

31 

 

31 Salty Sailors’ 

Race 

    

Oct 2017 
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Navy Yacht Club of Long Beach 
223 Marian Dr. 

Long Beach, CA 90803 

 

The Nominating Committee invites you to  

join us on Friday, October 6th  

To 

Meet the Candidates  

Regular Pot Luck time and menu.   

Please bring a dish to share and get to know who wants to 

be your Officers and Directors for 2018 

 

All candidates on the ballot and/or anyone wishing to be a 

Write-In Candidate are invited to come and let the  

membership meet you and share your ideas.  

 

 

Questions please contact Jeanne Stafford satnd1@msn.com or 562-212-7449 

mailto:satnd1@msn.com
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BEWARE!!  
Halloween Potluck Night!!! 

Friday, October 27th   -  6 PM 

It's time for the terrifyingly fun annual Halloween                               

party at NYCLB! Come wearing your costumes  

and bring your favorite spooky dish to share… 

make your best witches stew or conjure up  

a spell for a fantastically frightening dessert!  

There will be a costume contest! 

We're having a party 

You're in for a scare 

It's a Halloween bash 

So dress up if you dare! 

We're DYING to see you  
there! 
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2017 Flag Officers & Directors 
 

Commodore: Tommy Wheeler 
(562) 481-6355 

cwowheel@aol.com 
 

Vice Commodore: Dale West 
(562) 599-9163 

adwservicesco@yahoo.com 
 

Rear Commodore: Becky Martinez 
(951) 236-8198 

RMART57979@aol.com 
 

Jr. Staff Commodore: Roy Queen 
(562) 925-8595 

roycqueen@gmail.com 
 

Fleet Captain:  
Dale West (Acting) 

 
Directors: 
Phil Collins 

Frank Farmer 
Chris Mewes 

Lorne O’Sullivan 
 

 

Staff 

 
Secretary                Sylvia Wheeler 
Treasurer               Sherrill Overfield 
By Laws                Bill Plumlee, S/C 
Opening Day             Roy Queen, S/C 
Chaplain                Norie Martin 
Publicity                Tamara Carbone, S/C 
Fleet Surgeon             Nick Zekos  
Judge Advocate            Kate Rinaldi 
Historian                Millie Warren, S/C 
Social Chair              Dale West 
Bar Manager             Tom Baker           
Ship’s Store              Pam Padilla 
Membership              Becky Martinez 
Scuttlebutt               Sylvia Wheeler 
Yearbook/Directory          Becky Martinez 
Webmaster              Dale West 
Charity Regatta            Joyce Jackson 
Port Captain              Tony Rietdyk, S/C 
Race Committee Chair       Chris Mewes 
Fleet Captain             Dale West (Acting) 
Grounds/Facility           Roy Queen S/C 
Quartermaster             Tony Rietdyk,S/C, Chris Mewes 
SCYA Delegates/Alternate     Victor Padilla, S/C, Chris Mewes 
ASPBYC Delegates/Alternate   Tony Rietdyk S/C, Chris Mewes 

Dates to Remember 

Scuttlebutt 

Dates to Remember 

• Oct 6  -  Meet the Candidates Pot Luck  

• Oct 14  -  Navy Day Regatta 

• Oct 27  -  Halloween Party Pot Luck 

• Oct 27 to 29  -  Cruise-Out to LBYC 

• Nov 4  -  General Meeting 

• Nov 10  -  New Member Appreciation Pot Luck 
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Please Support Our NYCLB  2017-2018 
Membership Directory Advertisers  
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Thank you for supporting our 
NYCLB  2017-2018 Membership  

Directory Advertisers  


